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COMMANDER’S MESSAGE

Comrades,

Elections were held at April's post meeting, | will only list
the changes in officers; Chaplain, Ken Harmon, Officer of the
Day, Jim Burris, 3 year Trustee, Jim Glover, 2 year Trustee,
Ron Polzin, 1 year Trustee, George Cambell, and Jim Davis
will be our new Service Officer welcome aboard to all! All
the rest of the officers were reelected.

Steve McKenna from Humana Insurance will be here on
May 31st to explain special benefits for veterans such as
dental, prescriptions, vision and hearing care, please plan to
attend.

A special thanks to John Haddox for the commemorative
stamps that he donated to our post they celebrate the 75th
anniversary of the VFW. The plan is to have them framed
and put on display in the post.

Memorial day parade on May 28th in Stuart, this years
theme is Pearl Harbor. The parade starts at 10:00 am. On
May 17th at 12:00 the Marine Corps League will have guest
speaker Joe Crankshaw to discuss fraudulent veterans
charities. All members are encouraged to attend and enjoy
lunch.

Bill Corbett
Commander VFW Post 10132
Hobe Sound, FL

COOTIES NEWS

Keep'em Smiling in Beds of White

Another successful Cooties dinner, thanks to all those
who attended, your support to hospitalized veterans is
appreciated. Ron Polizin our master chef did it again,
food was delicious.

I am sad to report that we have three new members,
Joseph Brugliera, George Labbe-Babin and Jim
Davis. We find them lousy and crummy and soon they
will be taking backward steps into the Honor Degree of
the VFW. Welcome.

A dear friend of mine has returned home from a three
months stay in a hospital and I was hoping to provide
him with a much needed wheel chair but our post no
longer has one available. Please if you are no longer in
need of the medical supplies the post has lent you please
give them back. We are in dire need of wheel chairs.

Seam Squirrel,
Thurman E Imboden

SERVICE OFFICER

[ wish to thank The Commander for giving me the oppor-
tunity of being the Service Officer for the post. I have had
some experience with the VA and there is a whole lot more
to know. I will find an answer for questions on veteran af-
fairs. You can reach me through the post at 772-288-1040
or email at serviceofficer@vfwhobeshound.org.

Thank you,
Jim Davis
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“Pride of the Post”
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May will be a very busy month for the Honor Guard. i
i First on the agenda is National Prayer Day 5/1, ALL i
s American Soap Box Derby 5/19, Parade Of Flags
iat Fern Hill Cemetery 5/27 & Memorial Day Parade i
# 5/28. Theme for this years parade is Pearl Harbor. If »
i there is any one out there that knows of any Pearl Har- i
7 bor survivors please call the post or me so we can get +
i them picked up if they would like to go to the parade i
“ and be a part of the program. They can ride in the *

i; float or in Bills Buick.
*

o
i Thanks for reading
+ Ron Polzin
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LADIES’ AUXILIARY NEWS

Hello Ladies,

Thank you to those of you who have donated to the
"saladless letter" that Treasurer Dorothea Wiley
sent to all members. It will be a big help for the
Auxiliary to start the year with funds to pay the ob-
ligations to the Department of Florida. It has been
another great year and hopefully our Auxiliary will
come back from the State Convention with many
trophies and citations. Because the Convention is
the same week as the scheduled meeting, there
will not be a meeting in June. Join us May 8 as
the new officers are installed.

At our April meeting new officers were elected and
will take their respective positions in July after the
Department President is installed in June according
to National By-laws. The following are your officers
for 2012-2013:

President: Christine Davis

Sr Vice: Dianna Matthews

Jr Vice: Patty Thorson
Conductress: Jan Jarrell
Secretary: Deborah Becker
Treasurer: Dorothea Wiley
Chaplain: Gail Hodge

Patriotic Instructor: Ida Damesimo
Historian: Cheryl Hamby

[ wish everyone continued success at Auxiliary
10132. I have accepted a Chairman position with
the Department of Florida and will be spending a
lot of time doing that job and the job of District 11
President.

Respectfully submitted,
Rosemary Ayers, President

MEN'’S AUXILIARY NEWS

This month the Men’s Auxiliary dinner dance will be
held on Thursday May 31st. We will be serving a hot
dog and a hamburger with potato salad, baked beans
and a slice of water melon for $6.00. The music will
be provided by Cowboy Bob. Please come out for an
affordable evening of dinner, dance and enjoyable
entertainment. As always, at this dinner, once the
50/50 raffle is pulled another winning ticket will be
pulled and the winner will be given two free dinner
tickets to a future Men'’s Auxiliary dinner.

On April 11t the Men’s Auxiliary presented two
$1,000 scholarships to South Fork High School JROTC
graduating students Phoebe Storey and Matthew
Lilly. We wish them continued success as they begin
their college studies in the fall.

Welcome new member Randy Hall. We look forward
to you participating in the Men's Auxiliary activities
and attending our meetings. The Men’s Auxiliary
monthly meetings are held on the third Tuesday of
every month at 6:30 PM. All Men’s Auxiliary mem-
bers are encouraged to attend our meetings and keep
supporting all of the VFW functions to help make our
Hobe Sound Post the best it can be. Members are also
reminded to bring to our monthly meetings their re-
ports for their efforts in Americanism, Community
Activities and Youth Activities.

President, Ken Caribo

LADIES’ AUXILIARY NEWS

Dear Sisters:

Thank you once more for responding to our Saladless Salad mailing - our mailbox is still open and we will
welcome all donations. Our new officers will be installed at our meeting on Tuesday, May 8th - please try to
make the meeting and congratulate our new Officers. For those who are heading back north and wish to re-
ceive the newsletter you must notify the office of your summer address - or use your computer to access the

newsletter!

Have a safe trip, a wonderful summer and hope to see you in the fall.

Loyally, Dot Wiley, Treasurer




Please support our sponsors....They help defray the cost of the newsletter.
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@ Come Join the Fun!!! @
Tuesday Nights 7:30 PM

Cost: $2.00 ea

Mixed doubles pool tournament. Double Elimination
For more information call: Patty Thorson 546-4796

March 27, 2012 April 3, 2012 April 10, 2012 April 17, 2012
1st  Patty/JimG 1st Patty / Capt. Bob 1st Kathy / Dick Ist  Earl
2nd  Nancy /JimW 2nd Harvey /Jim Z. 2n Patty /Jim Z. 2nd Patty
3rd  Chuck/Richarg 3rd Kathy / Earl 3r Thurman/JimG. 3rd  Craig
&
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE FOR JUNE IS MAY 18TH AND WILL BE FOR 1 May Door Assignments
MONTH ONLY, ARTICLES SUBMITTED AFTER THAT DATE WILL BE POSTED & you must sell 50-50 tickets
IN THE NEXT ISSUE
May 5
SUNDAY TEXAS HOLD’EM You can rent
@ 2PM Hall ey 12
Join the Fun our ra for May 19
For more information Weddi ngs and
Call the Post 288-1040 Parties May 26
For more information call:
Phil Jacoby @ 288-1040




LET FREEDOM RING

VFW
Commander:

William Corbett
Sr. Vice Commander:
Richard Baker
Jr. Vice Commander:

Raymond Becker
Quartermaster:

Tony Opperman
Chaplain:

Ken Harmon
Surgeon:

Gary Kolinski
Judge Advocate:

Jean Smith
Adjutant:

John Hansen
Officer of the Day:

Jim Burris
3-Year Trustee:

Jim Glover
2- Year Trustee:

Ron Polzin
1-Year Trustee:

George Cambell
Service Officer:

Jim Davis
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SERVING OUR VETERANS

MEN’S AUXILIARY

President;

Ken Caribo

Sr. Vice President;

Kenneth Desch

Jr. Vice President;

Pepper Martin

Secretary:

Donald Matukas

Treasurer

Arthur Norton

Chaplain:

Roger Royer

Surgeon:

Robert Muller

3-Year Trustee:

Walt Wunder

2-Year Trustee:

Donald Cotcher

1-Year Trustee:

Glen Frank

284-0284

546-3862

545-3479

463-6793

220-4670

337-4450

283-7748

201-9667

546-2232

781-1402

LADIES’ AUXILIARY

President:

Christine Davis
Sr. Vice President:

Diana Matthews
Jr. Vice President:

Patty Thorson
Secretary:

Deborah Becker
Treasurer:

Dorothea Wiley
Chaplain:

Gail Hodge
Patriotic Instructor:

Ida Damesimo
Historian:

Cheryl Hamby
Conductress:

Jan Jarrell
Guard:

Shirley Opperman
3-Year Trustee:

287-8542

287-8542

546-1221

546-2719

545-0958

546-7865

864-805-6085

2-Year Trustee:

1-Year Trustee:




